
HIS WORD TODAY BY Rev. William J. Reilly 

The Sunday Good News 
Fourth Sunday of Lent                    The Church of Saint John Bosco                      March 11, 2018 

  
THIS WEEK & IN THE WEEKS AHEAD… 

 

   Usher Meetings ....................... After 4 PM Mass, March 10 

    ............... After 7:30 AM, 9 AM, 11:30 AM Masses, March 11 

   Bereavement Support Group .........................................  

    ............................................. Monday, March 12, 6:30-8:30 PM, MP Room 

   SJB Hosts Salvation Army Luncheon ........ Wed., March 15, 10:30-Noon 

   Confirmation Class ............................... Sunday, March 18, 5:00-7:30 PM 

   Bereavement Support Group ... Mon., March 19, 6:30-8:30 PM, MP Room 

   Living Stations of the Cross ...........................Friday, March 23, 7:00 PM 

   Bereavement Support Group ...Monday, April 2, 6:30-8:30 PM, MP Room  

   Liturgy Committee Meeting.....Wednesday, April 18, 6:30 PM, A-P Room 

   Confirmation Practice with Sponsors ................ Sat., April 21, 5:00 PM 

   Confirmation ................................................. Monday, April 23, 5:00 PM 

   First Holy Communion ................................................. Saturday, May 5 

   4th Annual Catholic Men’s Conference .................. Wilkes-Barre, May 5 

   Fr. Ric Polmounter’s 40th Anniversary of Ordination Celebration ....  

    ............................................................ Sunday, May 6, Mass at 11:30 AM 

   XLT! (Exalt!) ................................................................... Friday, May 18 

   Spring Fling Flea Market ............................................ Saturday, May 19    

“God who is rich in mercy, because of 
the great love he had for us, even when 
we were dead in our transgressions, 
brought us to life with Christ – by grace 
you have been saved, raised us up with 

him and seated us with him…for by grace you have been saved, and this 
is not from you it is the gift of God.” 
 

Perhaps a great difficulty for us, is to appreciate the need we had for Jesusȭ 
saving work. Because we have been redeemed by Him, and experience His 
presence and love, we forget the great need which existed for all time for a 
Savior. Maybe we should change the words of St. Paul, and write Ȭthe great 
love He has for us.ȭ 
 

We might place on a back burner, the effects of Superstorm Sandy, the  
earthquake in Mexico, the hurricanes of last fall, the California wild fires, 
while the devastating effects are still being felt. So too our sinfulness and 
need for redemption today. 
 

Our Lenten practices call us to acknowledge our need today and through 
prayer, good works, and the Sacrament of Reconciliation and Eucharist, we 
are to move ourselves closer to the Lord. Remember, it is Godȭs gift to us and 
we open our hearts today to receive it. May we seek forgiveness and grace in 
the Sacrament of Reconciliation, making it to confession before Easter. 

THE LIGHT IS ON FOR YOU 
The Church encourages us to make confession a regular part of our spiritual 
life, especially during the holy season of Lent. Again this year, parishes are  
participating in a Lenten initiative called 4ÈÅ ,ÉÇÈÔ )Ó /Î ÆÏÒ 9ÏÕ.  Every  
Monday evening during the Lenten season through Monday of Holy Week, 
March 26, confessions will be heard from 6 to 7 PM.  Come to or return to 
this incredible source of Godȭs grace, mercy and healing.     

A PRAYER 
FOR LENT 

 
O most gentle Jesus, 

by your precious blood, 
deliver us from all evils. 

 
By your most bitter death 

give us a lively faith, 
firm hope and perfect charity, 
so that with our whole hearts 

we may love you 
with all our soul and strength. 

 
Make us persevere 

in your service, 
firm and steadfast 

in good works, 
so that we may be always 

able to please you. 
 

Amen. 
 

 ~ St. Clare of Assisi 
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Faith Formation Corner 

 

¶ As per the Faith Formation handbook, all students are expected to  
attend Stations of the Cross at least one time with their family during 
Lent.  Stations of the Cross is held here at St. John Bosco on Fridays  
during Lent at 7:00 PM.  Attending Stations of the Cross at any parish 
meets this requirement. 

 

¶ The March Confirmation evening class will be held on Sunday, March 
18th from 5:00-7:30 pm.  Students will be adding Confirmation names 
to their stoles and then enjoying a pizza break before class starts at 
6:00 PM.  Completed Service Hour logs are due at this time.  

 

¶ Thank you to all who helped us to have a prayerful and fun First  
Communion Retreat  on March 10th!  A special thank you to DeDe 
Maylath, Marian Pekala, and Ann Marie Zapotocky for your time,  
dedication in teaching and preparing our students this year.  Please 
keep our students and their families in your prayers as they continue to 
prepare to receive First Communion on Saturday, May 5. 

SUNDAY STEWARDS  
1,115 families receive envelopes. 

 

 438 white offertory envelopes were 
used on the weekend of March 3/4. 
Total Sunday Mass Attendance:  1,022 
Total Sunday Offering:  $8,406.00 

4ÈÁÎË ÙÏÕ ÆÏÒ ÙÏÕÒ ÇÅÎÅÒÏÓÉÔÙȦ 

 

Living Stations  of the Cross 
Friday, March 23, 7 pm 

Rehearsals 
Sunday, March 11:  6-8pm 

Sunday, March 18:  3:30-5:30pm 
Tuesday, March 20:   6-8pm 
Thursday, March 22:  6-9pm 

Lenten Meditations:  7Å 4ÈÉÒÓÔ ÆÏÒ 9ÏÕȟ / ,ÏÒÄȟ a weekly meditation on the Gospel readings of Lent, is available 
in the vestibule and on the bulletin tables by the entrances to the church each weekend.  In addition to reflections on 
Scripture, the leaflets offer information about Lenten practices, Catholic beliefs, and family activities for the season. 

NEW ALTAR SERVER TRAINING 
A new group of altar servers will be trained in June.  Any youngster, boy or girl, entering Grade 2-11 in the fall 
(September 2018) is welcome to become an altar server.  You will be expected to attend two training sessions before 
being installed.  If you are interested, please have your parent contact the parish office at 570-788-1997, Ext. 3, and 
give your name, phone and email contact, age and grade.  You will be contacted well in advance of the training sessions.  

The second collection this weekend, 
March 10/11, is for Catholic Relief  
Services.   Thank you for your support. 

FAITH FORMATION STUDENT CONFESSIONS 
The Sacrament of Reconciliation was offered to all of our students, Grades 2-8 during the past few months.  All classes have been 
completed.  This Sunday, March 11, we will hear the confessions of any student who was absent from Faith Formation when their 
class was heard.  I am grateful to Father Hockman who has been assisting me each week preparing our youngsters for a thoughtful 
confession before Holy Week and Easter as well as to the Faith Formation catechists and parents who reviewed the procedure and 
examination of conscience with the children.  We also remind our families that we have Confessions every Monday during Lent 
from 6-7 pm, a Lenten Penance Service on Wednesday, March 21 at 7 pm with 7 priests, as well as our usual time on Saturdays 
from 3-3:30 pm.  Please avail yourself of these opportunities for the Sacrament of God's Forgiveness in preparation for Easter. 

ALTAR SERVERS NEEDED 
Sign up this weekend before or after Mass in the Sacristy. 
HOLY THURSDAY:  March 29 - 1 altar server still needed.   

HOLY SATURDAY - EASTER VIGIL - March 31 - 3 altar servers still needed. 

CHURCH SECURITY 
In light of recent national events, Fr. Ric, Carla  
Bednar and Lew Bott along with a few members of 
our Parish Pastoral Council would like to meet with 
parishioners who have background in security and 
emergency situations. This would probably  
include: current and/or retired police, State Police, 
fire personnel, EMT, etc. and those involved with 
building security. You are asked to contact the  
parish office at 570-788-1997, Ext. 3, to give your 
name, contact information and area of expertise. In 
April we would like to have a meeting to simply 
discuss this issue and ways to make our  
parish campus safe for all parishioners and visitors.  
Please consider participating in this conversation. 

ANNUAL MAY CROWNINGS 
During the month of May, traditionally a time to honor Mary, the 
Mother of Jesus and our spiritual Mother, we will have two May 
Crownings.  
 

The first May Crowning will be conducted by our Second Grade 
Faith Formation Class (First Communicants) during the 9 am 
Mass. 

  
The second will be during the 11:30 am Mass during Father Ric's 40th  
Anniversary Mass of Thanksgiving as we honor Mary as the Spiritual Mother 
of all Priests.  This ceremony will be conducted by the members of our 8th 
Grade Faith Formation (Confirmation) Class.  Please mark your family  
calendar and plan to attend.   
May 6th is the final day of Faith Formation for this school year.  It will resume 
with registration over the summer months and classes in early September.  
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3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙȟ ψȡττ 0-  -ÁÒÃÈ υτ 
&ÏÕÒÔÈ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÏÆ ,ÅÎÔ 
     -ÁÔÔÈÅ× ,ÁÍÏÎÔ 
"Ù 2ÅÂÅÃÃÁ 4ÅÄÅÓÃÏ $Å(ÁÒÉÅÎ 
  

3ÕÎÄÁÙȟ ϋȡχτ !-             -ÁÒÃÈ υυ  
&ÏÕÒÔÈ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÏÆ ,ÅÎÔ 
    -ÁÒÙ %ÌÌÁ -ÙÌÅÔ  
"Ù $ÁÖÉÄ ,ÉÐÉÎÓËÉ 
 

3ÕÎÄÁÙȟ ύȡττ !-    -ÁÒÃÈ υυ 
&ÏÕÒÔÈ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÏÆ ,ÅÎÔ 
      *ÏÈÎ 2ÏÃËȟ ))) 
"Ù 0ÅÔÒÉÓËÏ &ÁÍÉÌÙ  
 

3ÕÎÄÁÙȟ υυȡχτ !- -ÁÒÃÈ υυ 
&ÏÕÒÔÈ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÏÆ ,ÅÎÔ 
     ,ÉÖÉÎÇ Ǫ $ÅÃÅÁÓÅÄ -ÅÍÂÅÒÓ ÏÆ 
     3ÔȢ *ÏÈÎ "ÏÓÃÏ 
 

-ÏÎÄÁÙȟ όȡττ !- -ÁÒÃÈ υφ 
     %Ä×ÁÒÄ :ÁÂÏÓËÉȟ *ÒȢ 
"Ù 2ÏÂÅÒÔ ,ÅÓËÏ 
 

4ÕÅÓÄÁÙȟ όȡττ !- -ÁÒÃÈ υχ 
     2ÏÂÅÒÔ 7ÁÌÌÁÃÅ 
"Ù -ÁÒÙ .ÏÒÁ 7ÁÌÌÁÃÅ 
  
7ÅÄÎÅÓÄÁÙȟ όȡττ !- -ÁÒÃÈ υψ 
     !ÎÉÔÁ :ÎÁÃÈËÏ 
"Ù 2ÏÂÅÒÔ :ÎÁÃÈËÏ 
 

4ÈÕÒÓÄÁÙȟ όȡττ !- -ÁÒÃÈ υω 
      -ÉÃÈÅÌÅ 3ÈÁÎÎÏÎ 
"Ù #ÁÐÅÃÅ &ÁÍÉÌÙ 
 

&ÒÉÄÁÙȟ όȡττ !- -ÁÒÃÈ υϊ 
      %ÖÁ ÁÎÄ 7ÉÌÌÉÁÍ 'ÒÅÎÃÁÖÉÃÈ 
"Ù .ÁÎÃÙ +Ï×ÁÌÓËÉ 
  

3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙȟ ψȡττ 0- -ÁÒÃÈ υϋ 
&ÉÆÔÈ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÏÆ ,ÅÎÔ 
       *ÅÆÆ +ÕÃÈÁÒ 
"Ù *ÅÁÎÅÔÔÅ 'ÁÙÄÏÓÃÉË 
  

3ÕÎÄÁÙȟ ϋȡχτ !- -ÁÒÃÈ υό 
&ÉÆÔÈ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÏÆ ,ÅÎÔ 
       ,ÉÖÉÎÇ Ǫ $ÅÃÅÁÓÅÄ -ÅÍÂÅÒÓ ÏÆ 
       3ÔȢ *ÏÈÎ "ÏÓÃÏ  
 

3ÕÎÄÁÙȟ ύȡττ !- -ÁÒÃÈ υό 
&ÉÆÔÈ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÏÆ ,ÅÎÔ 
       !ÎÔÏÎÉ *ÏÚÅÆ 'ÏÒÌÃÚÙË 
"Ù &ÁÍÉÌÙ  

 

3ÕÎÄÁÙȟ υυȡχτ !- -ÁÒÃÈ υό 
&ÉÆÔÈ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÏÆ ,ÅÎÔ 
       &ÒÁÎË 4ÅÄÅÓÃÏ 
"Ù "ÏÂ ÁÎÄ !ÒÌÅÎÅ 3ÔÁÇÇ 
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WE REMEMBER 

COMMUNITY  HAPPENINGS . . . 

REMEMBRANCE OF THE DEAD 
We extend our prayers and sympathy to 
the family of Paul Lloyd, Sr., a parishioner 
of St. John Bosco Parish,  who recently 
died.  May he and all the faithful departed, 
through the mercy of God, rest in peace. 

Greater Hazleton Concert Series, Inc. - Concert:  ȰWell-Strungȱȟ male string quartet  
playing recognizable classical pieces while singing pop music hits, March 16, 7:30 PM, 
Hazleton area High School.  For information call Amelia, (570) 788-4864. 
 

Christ Lutheran Church, Conyngham - Meal Packaging Event, March 17; 9:15 AM to 
Noon, and 1:15 to 4 PM.  To volunteer, call the Parish Office at (570) 788-1997, ext. 3.  
 

Annunciation Parish Celebrates Feast of St. Patrick - March 17.  Mass at 4 PM;  
Festivities at 5 PM at ȰThe PinesȱȢ  $25/person.  Tickets available at Annunciation Rectory. 
 

St. Paul’s UMC - Baked Fish Dinner, March 23. 
 

Black Creek United Methodist Dinners - Ham and Dandelion, March 24, 3-7 PM. 
 

Marywood University - Craft & Antique Fair, Saturday, March 24, Nazareth Student  
Center, 10 AM to 3 PM.  Questions?  Call (570) 961-4723.  See bulletin board for more info. 
 

“Building a Catholic Alliance to Combat Modernism in the Church” - Speaker, Michael 
Matt, March 24, 9 AM to 12 Noon, Thomas Saxton Medical Pavilion, 468 Northampton St., 
Kingston.  Free admission.  RSVP email dmclerico@yahoo.com, or text/phone (570) 574-
9818.  
 

Valley Interfaith Council - Meeting at St. John Bosco Church, April 19, at 7:00 PM. 
 

Nuremberg Community Players - Musical,  *ÏÓÅÐÈ ÁÎÄ (ÉÓ !ÍÁÚÉÎÇ 4ÅÃÈÎÉÃÏÌÏÒ 
$ÒÅÁÍÃÏÁÔȟ Performance Art Center, 283 Hazle St., Nuremberg.  May 11 and 12, 7 PM,  
May 13, 3 PM.  For information/tickets call (570) 384-4309. 

 DIOCESAN ANNUAL APPEAL 
   Update as of March 5, 2018 
 
 2017 GOAL ...................................................... $59,000.00 

 PLEDGED ......................................................... $68,637.00  
 OVER GOAL ....................................................  $  9,637.00  
 PARTICIPANTS:  38.10% (432 out of 1,134)  
 gave/pledged  

 Pledges still outstanding .............................$  3,485.50 

The TABERNACLE CANDLE burns this week in memory of Clare Stella 
given by Leo and Sylvia Mariani. 

Thank 
You! 

WASHING OF THE FEET:   Adult volunteers are needed to participate in the 
foot washing ceremony during the Holy Thursday Evening Mass of the Lordȭs 

Supper.  If you are available, please contact Mary Ann Miller (570-788-3264).  
She will explain the procedure involved in this beautiful ceremony that recalls 
Christ washing the feet of his Apostles and reminds us of our duty as His  
followers to serve one another.   

“LIVING WATERS” DISPLAY 
World Water Day, on March 22 every year, is about focusing attention on the 
importance of water.  The theme for World Water Day 2018 is 'Nature for Waterͻ – 
exploring nature-based solutions to the water challenges we face in the 21st century.  
Please check out the display set up by the ȰLiving Watersȱ faith-sharing group on 
the weekend of March 17. 

LENTEN PENANCE SERVICE 
The annual Lenten Penance Service will be held at St. John Bosco Church on 
Wednesday, March 21, at 7:00 PM.  There will be a brief service followed by the  
opportunity to receive confession in preparation for Holy Week and Easter.  Seven 
priests will be available for confession:  Fr. Ric Polmounter, Fr. Richard Hockman, 
Fr. Steven Brosk, Fr. Connell McHugh, Fr. Daniel Schwebs, OSJ, Fr. Mariusz Bezek, 
OSJ, and Msgr. Arthur Kaschenbach. 
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STATIONS OF THE CROSS   
Every Friday of Lent at 8:30 AM 

 STATIONS OF THE CROSS AND BENEDICTION   
Every Friday of Lent at 7 PM 

LIVING STATIONS OF THE CROSS   
Friday, March 23, 7:00 PM 

REGULATIONS FOR FAST & ABSTINENCE 2018 
 

Days of Fast and Abstinence: Ash Wednesday (February 14) and  
GOOD FRIDAY (March 30) 

Days of Abstinence:    All Fridays in Lent 
ABSTINENCE:  Age 14 and older.  NO MEAT may be eaten.   

FAST:  18 to 60 years old.  Only one full meal, two partial meals. 

 
 

aŀǊŎƘ млκммΣ нлму 
 

5ŜŀǊ tŀǊƛǎƘƛƻƴŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ CǊƛŜƴŘǎΣ 
 

¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŜŜƪŜƴŘ ǿŜ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ [ŀŜǘŀǊŜ ƻǊ άwƻǎŜέ {ǳƴŘŀȅΦ  Lǘ ƛǎ ŀ 
ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ǝƳŜ ǘƻ ǊŜƧƻƛŎŜ ŀǎ ǿŜ ƳŀǊƪ ǘƘŜ ƳƛŘ-Ǉƻƛƴǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ  
[ŜƴǘŜƴ WƻǳǊƴŜȅΦ  aƻǎǘ /ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ¦ƴƛǘŜŘ {ǘŀǘŜǎ ŀǊŜ ǳǎŜŘ 
ǘƻ aŀǎǎ ōŜƛƴƎ ŎƻƴŘǳŎǘŜŘ ƛƴ 9ƴƎƭƛǎƘ όƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƴŀǝǾŜ ƭŀƴƎǳŀƎŜΣ 
ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ {ǇŀƴƛǎƘύ ŀƴŘ ǊŀǊŜƭȅ ǘƘƛƴƪ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŦŀŎǘ ǘƘŀǘ [ŀǝƴ 
ǊŜƳŀƛƴǎ ǘƘŜ ƻŶŎƛŀƭ ƭŀƴƎǳŀƎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ /ƘǳǊŎƘΦ .ǳǘ  
ƻŎŎŀǎƛƻƴŀƭƭȅΣ [ŀǝƴ ǇƘǊŀǎŜǎ ǎƴŜŀƪ ōŀŎƪ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƭƛǘǳǊƎȅ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ 
ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǎƛƴƎƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ [ŀƳō ƻŦ DƻŘ ό!Ǝƴǳǎ 5Ŝƛύ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ǇŀǊƛǎƘ 
ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŜƪŜƴŘǎ ƻŦ [Ŝƴǘ ŀƴŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎŀǎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǘŜǊƳ 
ά[ŀŜǘŀǊŜέ όwŜƧƻƛŎŜύ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ ǘƘŜ ŦƻǳǊǘƘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ƻŦ [ŜƴǘΦ   
 

¢ƘŜ ǘŜǊƳ ά[ŀŜǘŀǊŜ {ǳƴŘŀȅέ ƛǎ ǳǎŜŘ ōȅ Ƴƻǎǘ wƻƳŀƴ /ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ 
ŀƴŘ !ƴƎƭƛŎŀƴ ŎƘǳǊŎƘŜǎΣ ŀƴŘ ōȅ ǎƻƳŜ tǊƻǘŜǎǘŀƴǘ  
ŘŜƴƻƳƛƴŀǝƻƴǎΦ   
 

[ŀŜǘŀǊŜ ƳŜŀƴǎ ϦwŜƧƻƛŎŜϦ ƛƴ [ŀǝƴΦ ¢ƘŜ пл Řŀȅǎ ƻŦ [Ŝƴǘ ŀǊŜ ŀ 
ǝƳŜ ŦƻǊ ǎƻƭŜƳƴƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ǇŜƴƛǘŜƴŎŜ ŀŎŎƻǊŘƛƴƎ ǘƻ wƻƳŀƴ  
/ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ ǘǊŀŘƛǝƻƴΣ ǎƻ Ƙƻǿ ƛǎ ƛǘ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜ ǘƻ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ŀ 
ǝƳŜ ŦƻǊ ƳŜŘƛǘŀǝǾŜ ǊŜƅŜŎǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ŦŀǎǝƴƎΚ vǳƛǘŜ ǎƛƳǇƭȅΣ ǘƘŜ 
ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛȊŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƴŜŜŘ ŀ ōǊŜŀƪ ŦǊƻƳ ǎƻǊǊƻǿΦ 
 

¢ƘŜ ŦƻǳǊǘƘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ǿŀǎ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŜŘ ŀ Řŀȅ ƻŦ ǊŜƭŀȄŀǝƻƴ ŦǊƻƳ 
ǘƘŜ ƴƻǊƳŀƭ ǊƛƎƻǊǎ ƻŦ [ŜƴǘΦ Lǘ ǿŀǎ ŀ Řŀȅ ƻŦ ƘƻǇŜ ǿƛǘƘ 9ŀǎǘŜǊ 
ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ǎƛƎƘǘΦ   
 

Lƴ ōƻǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǘǊŀŘƛǝƻƴŀƭ [ŀǝƴ aŀǎǎ ŀƴŘ ŜǾŜƴ ŀƊŜǊ ǘƘŜ  
ǎƘƻǊǘŜƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ Ǌƛǘǳŀƭǎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ aŀǎǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ bƻǾǳǎ  
hǊŘƻΣ ǘƘŜ ǎƘƻǊǘ ŎƘŀƴǘ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ǎǳƴƎ ǇǊƛƻǊ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 9ǳŎƘŀǊƛǎǘ ƛǎ 
ŦǊƻƳ LǎŀƛŀƘ ссΥмл-ммΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ōŜƎƛƴǎ ά[ŀŜǘŀǊŜΣ WŜǊǳǎŀƭŜƳΣέ 
ǿƘƛŎƘ ƳŜŀƴǎ ϦwŜƧƻƛŎŜΣ h WŜǊǳǎŀƭŜƳΦϦ 
 

.ŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǘƘŜ ƳƛŘǇƻƛƴǘ ƻŦ [Ŝƴǘ ƛǎ ŀŎǘǳŀƭƭȅ ǘƘŜ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
ǘƘƛǊŘ ǿŜŜƪ ƻŦ [ŜƴǘΣ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΣ aŀǊŎƘ уǘƘΣ [ŀŜǘŀǊŜ {ǳƴŘŀȅ Ƙŀǎ 
ǘǊŀŘƛǝƻƴŀƭƭȅ ōŜŜƴ ǾƛŜǿŜŘ ŀǎ ŀ Řŀȅ ƻŦ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǝƻƴΣ ƻƴ ǿƘƛŎƘ 
ǘƘŜ ŀǳǎǘŜǊƛǘȅ ƻŦ [Ŝƴǘ ƛǎ ōǊƛŜƅȅ ƭŜǎǎŜƴŜŘΦ 
 

¢ƘŜ ǇŀǎǎŀƎŜ ŦǊƻƳ LǎŀƛŀƘ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜǎΣ ϦwŜƧƻƛŎŜ ǿƛǘƘ ƧƻȅΣ ȅƻǳ 
ǘƘŀǘ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƛƴ ǎƻǊǊƻǿΣϦ ŀƴŘ ƻƴ [ŀŜǘŀǊŜ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ ǘƘŜ  

ǇǳǊǇƭŜ ǾŜǎǘƳŜƴǘǎ ƻŦ [Ŝƴǘ ŀǊŜ ǎŜǘ ŀǎƛŘŜΣ ŀƴŘ ǊƻǎŜ ƻƴŜǎ ŀǊŜ 
ǳǎŜŘ ƛƴǎǘŜŀŘ ŀƴŘ ƅƻǿŜǊǎΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǊƳŀƭƭȅ ŦƻǊōƛŘŘŜƴ  
ŘǳǊƛƴƎ [ŜƴǘΣ ŀǊŜ ǇƭŀŎŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŀƭǘŀǊΦ   
 

[ŀŜǘŀǊŜ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ƛǎ ŀƭǎƻ ƪƴƻǿƴ ŀǎ wƻǎŜ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ wŜŦǊŜǎƘƳŜƴǘ 
{ǳƴŘŀȅΣ ƻǊ aƻǘƘŜǊƛƴƎ {ǳƴŘŀȅΦ IƛǎǘƻǊƛŎŀƭƭȅΣ ǎŜǊǾŀƴǘǎ ǿŜǊŜ 
ǊŜƭŜŀǎŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ Řŀȅ ǘƻ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƳƻǘƘŜǊǎΣ 
ƘŜƴŎŜ ǘƘŜ ǘŜǊƳ ϦaƻǘƘŜǊƛƴƎ {ǳƴŘŀȅΦϦ  
 

[ŀŜǘŀǊŜ {ǳƴŘŀȅ Ƙŀǎ ŀ ŎƻǳƴǘŜǊǇŀǊǘ ƛƴ !ŘǾŜƴǘ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ ƛƴ  
ǇǊŜǇŀǊŀǝƻƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŀƴƴƛǾŜǊǎŀǊȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ōƛǊǘƘ ƻŦ WŜǎǳǎ ƻƴ 
/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎΦ DŀǳŘŜǘŜ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ǘƘƛǊŘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ƻŦ !ŘǾŜƴǘ 
ǿƘŜƴ ǇǳǊǇƭŜ ǾŜǎǘƳŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ŜȄŎƘŀƴƎŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǊƻǎŜ ƻƴŜǎΦ  
 

¢ƘŜ Ǉƻƛƴǘ ƻŦ ōƻǘƘ Řŀȅǎ ƛǎ ǘƻ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ȅƻǳ ǿƛǘƘ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ 
ŀǎ ȅƻǳ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ ǘƻǿŀǊŘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ŜŀŎƘ ǊŜǎǇŜŎǝǾŜ  
ǇŜƴƛǘŜƴǝŀƭ ǎŜŀǎƻƴΦ   
 

[Ŝƴǘ ƛǎ ŀ ƳƻǾŜŀōƭŜ ŘŀǘŜ ŘŜǇŜƴŘŜƴǘ ƻƴ 9ŀǎǘŜǊΦ  [Ŝƴǘ  
ǘǊŀŘƛǝƻƴŀƭƭȅ ǎǘŀǊǘǎ пл Řŀȅǎ ōŜŦƻǊŜ 9ŀǎǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ƎŜǘǎ ŎŀƭŎǳƭŀǘŜŘ 
ǇǊƛƻǊ ǘƻ 9ŀǎǘŜǊΣ ŀƴŘ ǳǎǳŀƭƭȅ ŘƻŜǎ ƴƻǘ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ {ǳƴŘŀȅǎΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ 
ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ {ǳƴŘŀȅǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ¢ǊƛŘǳǳƳ ƛǘ ƛǎ ŀŎǘǳŀƭƭȅ пс ŘŀȅǎΦ 
 

wƻƳŀƴ /ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎǎ Řƻ ƴƻǘ ǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ !ƭƭŜƭǳƛŀ ǎƻƴƎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ [ŜƴǘΦ 
¢Ƙƛǎ ǎƻƴƎ ƻŦ ǇǊŀƛǎŜ ŀƴŘ ƎǊŜŀǘ Ƨƻȅ ƛǎ ǊŜǇƭŀŎŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ƳƻǊŜ  
ǇŜƴƛǘŜƴǘ ǇƘǊŀǎŜ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎΣ ϦDƭƻǊȅ ŀƴŘ tǊŀƛǎŜ ǘƻ ¸ƻǳΣ [ƻǊŘ WŜǎǳǎ 
/ƘǊƛǎǘΦϦ  ¢ƘŜ DƭƻǊƛŀ ƛǎ ǳǎǳŀƭƭȅ ƻƳƛǧŜŘ ǘƻƻ ǳƴƭŜǎǎ ƛǘ ƛǎ ŀ ƳŀƧƻǊ 
CŜŀǎǘ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ !ƴƴǳƴŎƛŀǝƻƴΣ {ƻƭŜƳƴƛǘȅ ƻŦ {ŀƛƴǘ WƻǎŜǇƘΣ  
IǳǎōŀƴŘ ƻŦ aŀǊȅΣ ǘƘŜ /ƘŀƛǊ ƻŦ tŜǘŜǊ ƻǊ ƛŦ /ƻƴŬǊƳŀǝƻƴ  
ƻŎŎǳǊǎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ [ŜƴǘΦ  
 

5ǳǊƛƴƎ [ŜƴǘΣ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ǊǳƭŜǎ ŦƻǊ /ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΣ ǿƘƻ Ƴŀȅ 
ŦŀǎǘΦ !ƴŘΣ ǎƛƴŎŜ {ǳƴŘŀȅǎ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǘ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŜŘ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ  
[ŜƴǘŜƴ ǇŜǊƛƻŘΣ ȅƻǳ Ƴŀȅ ǎǘƻǇ ȅƻǳǊ Ŧŀǎǘ ƻǊ ŀōǎǝƴŜƴŎŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ 
ǎƛȄ {ǳƴŘŀȅǎ ƭŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǳǇ ǘƻ 9ŀǎǘŜǊΦ 
 

9ƴƧƻȅ [ŀŜǘŀǊŜ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΦ  !ƭǎƻΣ ǳǎŜ ǘƘƛǎ ƳƛŘ-
ǎŜŀǎƻƴ Ǉƻƛƴǘ ǘƻ ǊŜŎŀƭŎǳƭŀǘŜ ȅƻǳǊ ƻōǎŜǊǾŀƴŎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ Ƙƻƭȅ  
ǎŜŀǎƻƴΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ƴƻǘ ōŜŜƴ ŦŀƛǘƘŦǳƭ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ Ǉƭŀƴǎ ǳǎŜ ǘƘƛǎ 
ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǊŜŎƻƳƳƛǘ ȅƻǳǊǎŜƭŦ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ 
ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ ƭƛŦŜΣ ƛƴƴŜǊ ǇŜŀŎŜ ŀƴŘ Ƨƻȅ ƻŦ 9ŀǎǘŜǊΦ  
 

DƻŘ .ƭŜǎǎ ¸ƻǳΣ 
CŀǘƘŜǊ wƛŎ 

EMMAUS TRANSPORTATION MINISTRY:  Please consider volunteering for this ministry in driving individuals from our  
community to the store, valley food pantry, to a doctorȭs appointment or church activity.  The time commitment is minimal,  
insurance is provided and reimbursement for mileage is given.  A few hours of your time a month can mean so much for someone 
in need of transportation.  For information please contact Fred Jaxheimer at 570-788-6098.  



ST. JOHN BOSCO – SALVATION ARMY LUNCHEON 
Our Parish Outreach to the poor and homeless in the Greater Hazleton area will sponsor our monthly luncheon Wednesday,  
March 15, from 10:30-Noon at the Salvation Army Center.  We are grateful to all of our donors and volunteers, those 
who prepare the meal, serve and clean up.  Your assistance with this Work of Mercy is deeply appreciated. 

The hosts for the TRAVELING CHALICE for  
February 25 -  March 18  

are Senen and Mila Alday Family. 

ST. JOHN BOSCO HANDBELL CHOIR 
St. John Bosco Handbell Choir will participate in the 
following  Masses:   

March 11, 11:30 AM  
                   April 1, 9:00 AM (Easter Sunday) 

2018 CATHOLIC MEN’S CONFERENCE  
“"% ! -!.ȡ #(2)34 )3 (%2%ȟ #/-% !.$ 3%%ȱ 

Saturday, May 5, Kingȭs College, Scandlon Physical Education Center, 149 North Main St, Wilkes-Barre.  Three featured 
speakers, Mass with Bishop Bambera, opportunity for confession, books, tapes and religious articles available.  Includes 
Continental Breakfast and Lunch.  Details to follow in future bulletins.  A speaker will be addressing the congregation at all 
the Masses the weekend of March 17 and 18.  Registration forms will be available after all the Masses. 

CATHOLIC WOMEN’S CONFERENCE 
Ȱ2%&2%3( 9/52 &!)4(ȱ 

The First Annual Catholic Womenȭs Conference of the  
Diocese of Scranton will be held Saturday, June 23, from  
8 AM to 4 PM, at the Byron Complex at the University of 
Scranton.  The conference will feature Judy Landrieu 
Klein:  ȰFaith Through it AllȱȠ Father Richard McAlear:  
ȰMinistry of Hope and HealingȱȠ and Music by ȰHis OwnȱȢ  
Further details will be announced as they are received.  
Mark your calendar and plan to attend with a friend. 

 THE KNIGHTSõ CORNER 
                  Council 8613 
 Our Lady of Fatima Council meets on the FIRST 
and THIRD Tuesdays of every month at 7 pm at St. John Bosco 
Parish Center (classroom).  New members welcome.  Mark 
your calendar and plan on attending one of our meetings. 
Andy Pitonyak is Grand Knight.  His contact information 
is:  570-384-2383.  Email:  andrewp@pa.metrocast.net (Please 
note correction to contact information.) 
 

We encourage both our single and married men of the parish 
and community to become members of this fine  
Catholic Organization. 

EASTER FLOWER MEMORIALS:  If you would like to make a 
donation for a large Easter Flower Memorial (Lily, Mum,  
Tulips, Hydrangea, etc.) for our Church Sanctuary, for Easter 
and the Easter Season, please use the envelope in your set.  You 
may offer it IN MEMORY OF A LOVED ONE, FOR A SPECIAL  
INTENTION or IN THANKSGIVING.  Please write clearly and 
accurately. All donations of $20 or more will be listed in the 
Easter Bulletin with the intention and donor unless requested 
otherwise. All memorials must be received in the parish office 
by Palm Sunday, March 25, in order to be included.  Donations 
received after that date will be included in a later bulletin. It is a 
beautiful way to remember and honor a loved one - living or 
deceased. Donations under this amount will be listed by  
donor's name in the Easter Bulletin and the funds raised will be 
used to cover the cost of other Holy Week and Easter  
decorations for our Church and Sanctuary. 

PUSSY WILLOW:  We would like to include PUSSY WILLOW 
branches in our Palm Sunday weekend floral display for our 
sanctuary.  If you have any pussy willow growing in your yard 
that you can cut and donate to our Church, it would be deeply 
appreciated.  Simply contact the parish office by March 18 at 
570-788-1997, Ext 3.  
 

The Pussy Willow is used in some religious 
traditions and countries.   In Poland "Pussy 
willow is the one that tells the rest of the 
world and all the other flora, and trees and 
bushes it's time to wake up.  It's the wake up 

call." The Pussy Willow is also an Easter symbol.  One of the 
most prominent Easter symbols, because of the fact out of this 
dry kind of twig all of a sudden bursts forth this beautiful  
flower of life, and it is the first bush that blooms."  

40TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION 
Plans are in full gear to celebrate Father Ricȭs 40th Anniversary of Ordination to the Priesthood on Sunday, May 6, 2018. 
 

Father will celebrate a special Mass of Thanksgiving here at St. John Bosco Church at 11:30 AM.  In addition, the newly  
confirmed (eighth grade students) will take part in the May Crowning at this time.  This gives Father an opportunity to  
offer special gratitude to God for allowing him to share in his priesthood for the past 40 years.  This is a very appropriate 
combination because Mary is not only our spiritual Mother, but also the Mother of all priests. 
 

Immediately following the Mass, the celebration will begin at 1:00 PM at the Valley Country Club for the Anniversary  
Banquet.  Tickets for this part of the celebration will be available beginning April 7 after all weekend Masses and 
from the Parish Office.  They are $30 per person.  Seating is limited and they will be sold on a first come basis. 

THOUGHT FOR REFLECTION 
 

GOSSIP is the Devil's Radio so don't be his DJ. 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiltZ7j9obXAhUM44MKHXsnAwEQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.hfcmn.org%2Fvocations-traveling-chalice-program&psig=AOvVaw2T17Ycvu6gh_llS8eD0P7g&ust=1508854208041101
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Sunday 
2 Chr 36:14-16, 19-23; Eph 2:4-10;  
Jn 3:14-21 
 

Monday 
Is 65:17-21; Jn 4:43-54 
 

Tuesday 
Ez 47:1-9, 12; Jn 5:1-16 
 

Wednesday 
Is 49:8-15; Jn 5:17-30 
 

Thursday 
Ex 32:7-14; Jn 5:31-47 
 

Friday 
Wis 2:1a, 12-22; Jn 7:1-2, 10, 25-30 
 

Saturday 
Jer 11:18-20; Jn 7:40-53 
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ADVERTISER SPOTLIGHT  
Thank you to 

HAZLETON EYE SPECIALISTS 
Bulletin Advertiser  

Please support all our advertisers.  Tell them you saw their ad here! 

Members of the RCIA Team: 
Fr. Ric Polmounter 

Deacon Maurice Cerasaro 
Jason Seiwell 
Thomas Pandolfi 
Sandy Honis 
Frank Polidora 
Scott Green 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

RCIA TEAM CALENDAR 
    Date of Session:  March 18 
    Place & Time of Session:  Office  
    Conference Room, 10-11 AM 
    Topic:   The ȰOur Fatherȱ (Part 2) 

 

PALM TREES - Palm trees will be placed in the Sanctuary on Palm Sunday and will also be used for the Holy 
Thursday Eucharistic Chapel and in the Sanctuary and Church on Easter and throughout the Easter  
Season.  Donation:  $50 each. 
 

PEACE LILIES -  Peace lilies will be placed in the Sanctuary for Easter and throughout the Easter Season.  Donation: $50 each. 
 
 YELLOW ROSE BOUQUETS FOR HOLY THURSDAY - Two large yellow rose bouquets; donation:  $75 each. 
 

 

EASTER SANCTUARY CANDLES - $75 each.  One candle is still available.  This is a ςȱ x ρχȱ Altar Candle which will be located 
in the Sanctuary and lit at all daily, weekend and Holy Day Masses, as well as funerals, weddings, Confirmation, First Holy  
Communion, etc., celebrated during the Easter Season, Saturday, March 31 through Pentecost Sunday, May 20, and will match the 
design of the new 2018 Easter (Paschal) Candle. 

2018 Ministerium Lenten Services will be held Wednesday 
evenings at 7:00 PM at the following churches: 
  

 March 14 Lattimer United Methodist Church 
 March 21 Holy Rosary Catholic Church 
 

Refreshments will follow the service.  

The Valley Food Pantry will be  
distributing Easter food boxes to 

those in need,  We have been asked to 
collect canned fruit and scalloped 
potato mix.  Items can be placed in 

the collection box located in the vestibule near the coat 

rack.  Your generous participation is greatly appreciated! 

BEREAVEMENT SUPPORT GROUP SESSIONS 
Sharing the Journey 

“Blessed are they who mourn; they shall be consoled.” 
The Bereavement Ministry of St. John Bosco Church will provide the bereavement support group sessions again for those 
who have lost a loved one recently or are having difficulty in their grief.  These sessions will provide insight into their grief 
following a death.  We will be reflecting on: 
 

¶ Understanding common grief reactions; 
¶ Coping strategies; 
¶ Self-care throughout the grief process and beyond; and 
¶ The uniqueness of your grief experience. 

 

These sessions will be offered weekly for seven weeks on Monday evenings from 6:30 PM to 8:30 PM in the Multi-Purpose 
Room, beginning March 12.  Registration is required to assure seating and materials.  If you are interested, please call Marie 
Guza at (570) 455-3874 to register. 

MEMORIALS AVAILABLE:  The following memorials may be donated IN MEMORY OF LOVED ONES, FOR A SPECIAL  
INTENTION OR IN THANKSGIVING FOR BLESSINGS RECEIVED.  Your intention and donor would be listed in the bulletin unless 
directed otherwise.  Call the Parish office at (570) 788-1997, Ext. 3, if interested. 


